

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 12 FEBRUARY 2009

COS.07/09
FORWARD PLAN

(a) Monitoring of items relevant to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager (Dr. Taylor) presented report LDS.20/09 highlighting the Forward Plan (1 February to 30 May 2009) issues under the remit of this Committee.

The revised format split the issues between:

· Appendix (i) - Budget and Policy Framework Matters; and

· Appendix (ii) – Non-Budget and Policy Framework Matters

Dr Taylor reminded Members that the Repayment of Disabled Facilities Grants report would not be considered by the Committee and Members had received a copy of the report for information.

A Member stated that a report on recession planning would be considered on 16 February 2009 by the Executive and asked if this committee could scrutinise the report.

A Member raised concerns that matters for consideration were not being put in the Forward Plan in enough time for this Committee to consider which items they would like to scrutinise at future meetings.  Further, many important items were not in the Forward Plan at all and were considered by the Executive under the General Exception rule.  This made it difficult to effectively scrutinise policy developments.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Forward Plan (1 February 2009 to 30 May 2009) issues within the remit of this Committee be noted;

2)  That the committee receive the Recession Planning report for consideration at their next meeting;

3) )  That the comments and concerns of the Committee regarding the use of the Forward Plan be forwarded to the Executive for consideration.







